
Questions have 
been asked and 

Replies have been 
received! 
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Welcome to my SANCTUARY     
POINT  CONCERNED  

CITIZEN  NEWSLETTER 
  May 2013 Vol. 028 



      

The year of getting things done! 
    
   A joint project between the South Coast Register and Dennis Williams, the Editor of the 
Sanctuary Point Concerned Citizen Newsletter, was commenced on the 1st March 2013 and 
Damian McGill from the South Coast Register, has been hot on  the trail, in search of answers. 
 
   Although we all know that there are numerous issues to be addressed in Sanctuary Point, we 
have listed five issues and Mr McGill has addressed each of them in the only way he knows 
how, very Professionally! 
 
    The five issues that we covered were; 
  
   Law and Order. 
           Job Creation Schemes. 
                          Local Roads. 
                            Security Cameras. 
                                                       Not Maintaining Private Vacant Blocks. 
  
All of these issues were reported in the bay and basin extra section of the Friday issues of 
the South Coast Register, March the 1st, March the 8th, March the 16th, March the 22nd and 
April the 5th. On behalf of all of the concerned citizens of Sanctuary Point, I congratulate Mr 
Damian McGill and the South Coast Register, for once again doing what they do best! Report-
ing the issues that impact on the lives of all of us, who live, work and play in all of the wonder-
ful communities of the Shoalhaven and beyond! Thank you Damian, Thank you South Coast 
Register! And thank you bay and basin extra every Friday in the South Coast Register. 
 
   Further to the South Coast Register reporting on the above issues, Mr McGill put a number 
of questions to the South Coast State Member of Parliament the Hon. Shelley Hancock MP 
and Clr. Joanna Gash, Mayor - Shoalhaven City Council on each of the five issues reported on 
and I am pleased to be able to thank Shelly Hancock MP and Joanna Gash - Mayor Shoal-
haven City Council, in their bipartisan contributions to our joint project on these five Sanctu-
ary Point issues! 
 
   With permission given to extract the replies received by and reported by Mr 
Damian McGill in the South Coast register on Friday 18th April 2013 I am 
pleased to be able to include them in my newsletter May 2013. 
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    The following extracts from the South Coast bay & basin Extra concludes our 
joint project with the South Coast Register. On this page and page 4 and 5. 
   I have included the questions put by Damian McGill and the replies received 
from both Joanna Gash and Shelley Hancock,  
 

Thank you Ladies for keeping the Communication Line open! 

Page 3 



Page 4 



Page 5 

                                                                                                                                                  
 
   MARINE  RESCUE  JERVIS  BAY  -  Major raffle to be drawn 

at Huskisson Bowling Club                   9th June 2013  

Purchase Tickets at the Ma-
rine Rescue Jervis Bay watch 

House in Voyager Park 
Huskisson 
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 CCTV Cameras 
 

   To coin a phrase “I believe they are the best thing since slice bread,” and who in their right 
mind, would think otherwise? Unless! Perhaps they have other strange opinions how good the 
introduction of sliced bread was! 
 
   With the introduction of Digital Technology, the old style Analog CCTV with its, almost un-
recognisable images, was seldom questioned, so why now are we hearing more of “Civil Liber-
ties,”  or “An evasion of privacy?”   Surely it is not because we have some thing to hide? 
 
   $100,000 of Council funding, which could have been used in a positive response for the 

benefit of all of us, who call the Shoalhaven…“HOME” instead of being spent on one person 
to have a decision from the Administrative Decisions Tribunal (ADT) direct our Council to 
close down CCTV security in our CBD! 
 
   Allow me to digress back to the “future,”  when CCTV was first introduced back in 1942 
when the first CCTV was installed by Siemens AG in Germany for the purpose of viewing the 
launch of their V-2 rockets, and when the first commercial closed circuit Television was avail-
able in the USA in 1949 and a small reminder, that in the UK, when CCTV was used to iden-
tify Venables and Thompson who kidnapped young, James Bulger in a shopping Mall in 1993. 
  
   When used properly and not as some sort of a cheap game, in my opinion CCTV is not just 
a deterrent, or an aid for Crime Prevention, in its twenty first century High Definition Digital 
format, it is  the return of the Sir Lancelot, or the White Knight, that is again standing up for 
justice for those who are offended and the identification of those who are the offenders! I am 
sixty eight years and I can truthfully say “ I have never experienced injustice, from keeping 
on the right side of the Law and I have passed by numerous CCTV’s and other forms of sur-
veillance apparatuses… “What side of the Law do you walk on? 
 
   Thank goodness that we have a higher jurisdiction to make decisions in new South Wales 
other than the ADT and I wonder why the ADT didn't pass over the decision making to the 
State Government on a topic, that it would appear the ADT thought, was obviously not a local 
issue and could spread throughout the State. 
 
    I have been listening to much discussion on the subject, while my computer has been off line 
for 11 days and I am pleased that both Mr Barry O'Farrell NSW Premier and Ms Julia Gil-
lard Australian Prime Minister agree, that CCTV has an important roll to play in bringing 
Criminal and other Law offenders to account. And why not? un-lawful activities don’t de-
serve special exemptions from being identified and criminalised in our judiciary system. 
 
   Congratulations are in order to; Mayor Gash for voicing her disgust against the decision of 
the ADT... Well done Mayor! To Radio Station 2ST Graham French, Barry Mac and all of 
the broadcasting on the debate and it has been a debate! To the State Governments of Austra-
lia and of course... To the head of our Political Empire, the Prime Minster of Australia, who! I 
believe I can safely say... 
 

You all believe CCTV 
is here to stay!  



Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed 
The Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed can be contacted by calling the 

President : Alex Paton on 02 4443 4281 or going on line at 
www.sanctuarypointmenshed.org 

   To view their wonderful Carpentry and Wrought Ironwork,  
you can call into the SANCTUARY  POINT  MEN’S  SHED,  

at 20A WOOLAMIA ROAD, FALLS CREEK NSW 
 (Short distant in from Jervis Bay Road.) 

Hours of Business: Monday, Wednesday & Thursday 0900—1600   (9-4) 
 

 Both the metal and wood working, is located on private property at Falls Creek 
and it is time to bring back this registered charity to “SANCTUARY POINT,” 
where it belongs. Clifton Park would make a wonderful home, together with 

COMMUNITY  GARDENS and a great BICYCLE  TRACK for the recreation 
of the whole community to enjoy.    

 

Sanctuary Point Men’s Shed is a Registered Charity 
 and they need your Support—  They are an Asset of our town 

 SANCTUARY  POINT  a  COASTAL  VILLAGE  of  the  SHOALHAVEN  
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  The above advertisement, is Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service . 
 
When you read this current issue and if you would like a 
copy of previous  issues, I can not send you a hard copy, how-
ever, If you have an e-mail address and telephone me with 
your details, I would be pleased to e-mail you a copy of past 
and future issues - telephone: (02)  4443 3394. Dennis. 



 
 This photo is the destruction of the cow-
boys in heavy vehicles, trying to manoeu-
vre their vehicles into the access road to 
the Sanctuary Point Shops, from Para-
dise Beach Road Sanctuary Point. 
 
   I know and so do the shop owners and 
customers know that they just do not get 
it! When will someone help them to de-
liver their loads in a safe manner? 
 
 
   This photo shows the location, with the 
Community Centre, Child Minding Cen-
tre and the Public School entrance in 
the... BACKGROUND if you create 
the problem...Fix It! Otherwise lobby the 
Council to alter your direction of entry. 
   How about a one way entry from the 
western end of the shopping centre, on to 
the access road, alongside of the oval for 
all  sizes of vehicles, courtesy of Tim 
from Jimbo's... Seems sensible to me! 
 
   This is Ray Brooks Reserve, formerly 
Palm Beach Sanctuary Point. Ray and 
his lovely wife are now both deceased 
and Council saw fit to change the name 
in recognition of Ray’s contributions to 
the community he loved so well. But! 
Having recently taking a few snap shots 
of the reserve over the last couple of 
days, let alone Ray Brooks OA. but I too 
would be sadden by what I saw! 
 
 

   This is a photo of the state of the 
beach, littered in sea weed that is so 
thick that it does not allow for the natu-
ral movement of the sandy beach and 
therefore the sand has disappeared so 
that branches of trees and shrubs are ex-
posed, just waiting to snag the unsus-
pected visitors to our main beach (for 
swimming) in Sanctuary Point. 
 
This has been reported to council with 
other points to consider.  
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Cul-de-sac repairs Ridgelands Drive Sanctuary Point. 

 
   I reported an issue in Ridgelands Drive Sanctuary Point back in November 2012 when a resi-
dent from the cul-de-sac told me how he had been told by the road maintenance crew who re-
paired the top end of Ridgelands Drive, back in 2010 that the cul-de-sac crew would be coming 
to repair the cul-de-sac.    These are a few of the photos I included in my November 2012 issue. 

I am pleased to bring you an up-date as of the 13th May 2013. 
 

   To begin with, let me firstly say, that Shoalhaven Council is a very large council and since I 
commenced our Newsletter, both Kate and I have come in contact with so many dedicated 
Council employees, who in our opinion, would only be too happy to wiggle their nose or wave 
their wand and fix all of the problems, from all of the citizens, in the very same day. But they 
are not magical, they are real people, just like me and you! They live, breath and go about their  
lives in the same way as all of us and I refer to all of the Councillors, General Management, 
Line management and the dedicated field operatives, that we have come to know and appreci-
ate their dedication in trying to please everyone, with the limited resources they have to main-
tain the Shoalhaven in a life style we all imagine. I believe we all should look into our own back 
yards and ask ourselves if we could do better! 

 
   The Cul-de-sac crew has arrived!  

 
   The bottom end cal-de-sac in Ridgelands Drive is getting its 
facelift. The heavy equipment has been doing what it does best 
and from what I have seen to-date, the residents are being given 
the attention they have been waiting for. 
 
   Here are a few photos of the work being done by the field op-
eratives, even down to the sprinkle of grass seeds to enhance the 
work being carried out, well done to the residents  for contact-
ing Council and having the patience to wait for so long. 
Thank you Shoalhaven Council for listing 

the Job 
 and doing the job, you do, do well! 
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   In the year of getting things done, I have had the pleasure to not 
only see at first hand, observe , speak to and take photos of a very 
professional company, who have been in the Bay & Basin area, who 
you may have seen, called RSP ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES. I 
have also been contacted by the company, who has taken time out to 

let me know a little bit of their policies, when working in various locations and 
how they benefit those locations, other than the service they have been con-
tracted to carry out. 
 
   In appreciation of the information I have received, I would like all of my 
readers to experience the information received, so that like me, you also can 
think of the benefits of having companies of that calibre permanently in our 
own communities. 
 
   Thank you Pam Leech Office Manager and Lance Brown Business Manager.   
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   I am including the following information, within my Newsletter, as a com-
munity service. If you think something is Wrong, phone it in on the 
POLICE ASSISTANCE LINE … call 131 444    It will be recorded as an In-
cident and passed on to the appropriate Police Station to follow up … It will 
also become a Statistic and they can be used for the allocation of Police in 
your Local Police Precincts. 
 
   If it is an EMERGENCY ... call 000 and ask for Police.  
                             or  
   CRIME STOPPERS ... call 1800 333 000  
 
   When you have had enough! … Remember … If you want to stop Crime … 
I mean … You really want to stop Crime … Commit yourself to a SIGNED 
STATEMENT and you will REALLY give your POLICE something to WORK 
WITH! 
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The following advertisement, is Inserted by the Editor as a Community Ser-
vice for the  SAFETY OF LIFE AT SEA                           
When you are going on the waters, of the 
     ST GEORGES BASIN … Don’t forget 

 to log on and off with Marine Rescue Sussex Inlet, for the safety of 
your life on the water. (27 MHz Chn: 88 VHF Chn: 16) 

                                               Telephone: 4441 3555.                   For 

Dob in a 
Wrong! ... 
You Know 
it’s Right! 

 
The Bay & Basin Cancer Support Group 

ABN:   84 056 901 368 

   If we could put an importance on all of the people who help made 
our    

WORLD'S BIGGEST MORNING TEA 
at the 

St Georges Basin Country Club on the 8th May 2013, the wonderful suc-
cess that it was, we wouldn’t deserve the generosity of EVERYONE 

who contributed to our success! 
To each and everyone of you, who graciously supported our members 
in organising our Biggest Morning Tea... We give you all our biggest... 

THANK  YOU 

From the bottom of our hearts. 
 

If GIVING was measured in Love, what a wonderful world this could be! 
 

 
        Dianne Dummett  

   President   (02) 4443 3275 
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ANZAC  DAY  2013—Voyager Park Huskisson NSW 
Rod Simpson—Master of Ceremonies 

LEST  WE  FORGET 


